
ST DONATS CHORALE (CIO)

MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING   

16th DECEMBER 2016 @ 7pm

PRESENT: Graham Price (GP) Peter Dickson (PD)
David Watson (DW) Richard Bayliss (RB)
Gail Evans (GE) Jane Woods (JW)
Chris Evans (CE) Anne Watson (AW) Secretary

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE: Carl Grainger (CG) Chris Samuel (CS)
Chris Woodward (CW)Rosemary Samuel (RS)
David Ephraim (DE)

2. CONFIRMATION OF AGENDA

This was agreed by all members present.

3. MINUTES OF MEETING on 15th September were also agreed as accurate.  

4. FINANCE UPDATE (re the financial outcome of the Christmas concert)

The net profit from our Christmas Concert at St Illtyd’s Church was £177.  This figure 
includes a donation of £100 to St Illtyd’s Church, which was agreed by the committee.

DW to look at internet banking options with Barclays Bank.  To date there has been no reply 
from Barclays Bank with regard to change-over of signatories. This could possibly take 6-8 
weeks to get a response from Barclays.  DW to report back at next meeting.

PD asked for confirmation that no monies were owing to SDC from the St Donats Arts 
Centre.  GP confirm that all monies have been passed to SDC.

Notification from HMRC has now been received in respect of the Gift Aid claim.  This 
amount is £153.99 and is paid directly into the SDC bank account.  The bank balance as at 
the last statement dated 2nd December 2016 was £4,361.86.
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There was a discussion on choir subscriptions regarding the principle of an annual payment 
by all choir members.  It was agreed that DW would look at how many people do not pay 
the full yearly rate.  A decision can then be made whether the committee enforce this 
principle.

5. COMMUNICATIONS & PR

RB reported on the article appearing in this week’s Gem, notifying that SDC is moving to 
Ysgol y Ddraig, Llantwit Major, as their new rehearsal venue.  It also invites people to 
come to a rehearsal with a possibility of joining the choir.

RB will produce an article for the 1st April concert, to be printed at the end of 
February/early March Gem Newspaper issue.

PD asked what is happening with our website as it is not up-to-date.  GP will speak to DE on 
this matter.  

GP raised the question of our design and print abilities, when Carl departs.  The question 
will firstly be asked of choir members to see whether someone is proficient in the design 
and printing of posters, tickets etc.  GP to raise at next choir rehearsal.

6. PROGRAMME FOR SPRING/SUMMER 2017

a) 1st April Concert – the committee agreed that a ‘Sing-Along-Messiah’ Concert would 
be an exciting prospect.  GP will liaise with CG.   It will be necessary to have a small 
group of people to help organise this event.  Costs will be in the region of £1500, so 
there will have to be a clear recruitment and organisation plan to commence in 
January.  Graham, Anne and Chris W will arrange to circulate choir members before 
start of rehearsals in January confirming the arrangements for April 1st.

b) It was felt that three concert programmes in the space of 6 months would put too 
much pressure on members’ rehearsal time.  Given that members would need to be 
very confident for the ‘Messiah’ day to be the core of the workshop, one more set of
new work would be enough, and if there was an additional performance (e.g in the 
National Museum) it should be from current repertoire. It was noted that some 
members did not feel fully confident for the December concert.  Private comments 
from some members of the audience of the Christmas Concert suggested that at 
times the choir did not seem as confident as they normally do. 
In view of this the committee decided that with regret the weekend away 
should be cancelled.
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In Carl’s absence Committee was not clear whether the concert with the Cardiff 
Male Voice Choir in June mentioned on the choir website was the concert in the 
National Museum or separate event.

c) Summer  Concert – as this would be Carl’s final concert with us we recognised it 
should be special but there were anxieties that there should be sufficient rehearsal 
time. The date should be as late as possible in the term, and committee looked 
forward to discussing the programme with Carl at the next meeting. 

Carl’s positive comments about the December concert in his email were appreciated 
and it was felt the choir should be made aware of these by email.

7. ARRANGEMENTS TO APPOINT SUCCESSOR TO CARL

CG has offered to draft a job description for us, which the committee agree is very helpful.  
GP will liaise with CG to ensure that we have this by the second week of January.

Adverts can then be place in key places. Carl had suggested Facebook 
Groups/RWCMD/Cardiff University/Ty Cerdd/Association of British Choral Conductors.

PD offered to seek advice on the process of interviewing, auditioning and shortlisting 
possible candidates.

8. SOCIAL CALENDAR FOR NEW YEAR

In view of the move of venue the committee suggest that a social event be delayed from 
early January and be arranged sometime in the February 2017 half term.  JW will ask the 
school about a date and propriety of holding on their premises.

Once CG’s leaving date has been established, the committee will organise an event to mark 
Carl’s departure.  GP to ascertain date.

9. AOB

There was no other business to discuss.

10. NEXT MEETING

The next committee meeting will be on Wednesday 18th January 2017 at the Heritage 
Centre, Llantwit Major @ 7pm.
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AW to book the Heritage Room.

PS - As the Heritage Room was not available for the 18th January, the meeting has been 
moved to Tuesday 17th January at 7pm.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 9:10pm.
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